
WEEK OF FEBRUARY 11, 2025

NEWS TO KNOW

Join Us in Honoring the Life and Legacy of Jeffrey S. Tolk

The viewing and funeral services for UVU First Gentleman Jeffrey S. Tolk will be on campus February 27 and 28. The viewing

will be on February 27 from 5:30-8 pm at the Roots of Knowledge in the Fulton Library. The following day, funeral services

begin at 10 am in the UCCU Center. Please feel free to share your thoughts and condolences with the family.

Read More

Faculty Senate Presidental Updates

https://www.uvu.edu/president/meet/
https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/news/general/2025/tolk-services.html


I hope you forgive a change of tone in my monthly message to you.

I write to you a day after receiving the sad news of the passing of Jeffrey S. Tolk, husband of President Astrid S. Tuminez.

Read More

Fulton Library Annual Report

This year’s report underscores not only the library’s enduring role as a cornerstone of learning and scholarship but also its

ongoing commitment to embrace new technologies, foster research collaboration, and enhance student engagement.

Read More

UVU’s Enrollment Future Look Like, and How It Compares to National Trends

https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/news/general/2025/fac-senate-pre-updates-feb2025.html
https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/news/general/2025/fulton-lib-annual-report-2025.html


What does UVU’s enrollment future look like, and how does it compare to national trends?

Read an Interview with Andrew Stone, associate vice president of Student Experience and Enrollment Management.

Learn More

Policy Updates & UVU Email Policy Highlights

We would like to remind you of the importance of using your UVU-provided email for all university-related

communications. This practice is not only a matter of policy but also important for maintaining the security and integrity

of our institutional communications.

According to Policy 601 Classroom Management, section 4.9.3: “Electronic faculty communications to any student shall be

sent using the faculty member's university-assigned email address.”

https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/news/general/2025/enrollment-cliff-story-2025.html


Read More

Faculty Service-Learning Superstar

Nicholas Bredie is an assistant professor of Creative Writing at Utah Valley University. He has a Ph.D. in English literature

and creative writing from the University of Southern California and an MFA in literary arts from Brown University. 

Learn More

Know Your Data: UVU Hosts 4th Annual Data Summit

The summit featured a rich agenda filled with presentations, networking sessions, and a data panel with USHE and UVU

data experts, all centered around the theme "Know Your Data,” emphasizing the growing importance of effective data

strategies in today's world.

Read More

https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/announcements/general/2025/policy-updates-feb-2025.html
https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/announcements/general/2025/bredie-2025.html
https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/news/general/2025/uvu-data-summit.html


UVU FACULTY IN THE NEWS 

Give your experience the credit it deserves: UVU's Credit for Prior Learning program | KSL | January 26, 2025

Read More

Opinion: Let’s be thoughtful in our approach to higher education in Utah| Deseret News | February 5, 2025

Read More

THINGS TO DO

Faculty Lunch and Learn: Innovation Academy Days

In honor of Innovation Academy Days, you are invited to join us for a casual lunch and networking opportunity. We look

forward to sharing ideas and collaborating with you on Wednesday, February 19, or Thursday, February 27.

Learn More

Complete Box Migration by March 31, 2025

As part of our efforts to streamline cloud storage, we are discontinuing Box and migrating all data to SharePoint and

OneDrive by March 31, 2025. If you have not yet completed your migration from Box, we want to ensure you have the

information and support needed for a smooth transition.

Learn More

https://www.ksl.com/article/51229944/give-your-experience-the-credit-it-deserves-uvus-credit-for-prior-learning-program-
https://www.deseret.com/opinion/2025/02/05/utah-higher-education/
https://www.uvu.edu/innovation/days/index.html
https://my.uvu.edu/workplace/news/general/2025/box-migration.html


Enter to Win Tickets to the Homecoming Men's Basketball Game!

Faculty Senate has worked with Athletics and the Wolverine Spirit Task Force to provide 12 sets of two tickets to the

Homecoming men's basketball game against Seattle University at 2 pm on Saturday, February 22. Use the link below to

enter to win. Winners will be notified a few days before the game. 

Learn More

Attend Presidential Lecture Series on Feb. 20

This semester, the spring Presidential Lecture will feature six-time Grammy-winning artist and founding member of
the Black Eyed Peas, Apl.de.Ap. 

Date: Thursday, February 20

Time: 11:30 am - 12:30 pm

Location: Vallejo Auditorium, Keller Building

https://uvu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_54Szb9lcEKQKH1I


Learn More

Do you have news to share or a story idea? Fill out a request and thanks for reading!
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